Starlight Ranch Mobile Home Owners Association
Minutes of Town Hall Meeting
December 10, 2022

[bookmark: _GoBack]Call to Order:  
A Town Hall meeting of the Starlight Ranch HOA membership and residents was held on Saturday, December 10, 2022 at the front clubhouse.  President DeLong opened the meeting at 11:00 AM and thanked everyone for coming out; all present recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Roll call:   President DeLong, Vice President Hughes, Treasurer Moffat, Secretary Rivera, Director Hebert, Director Erdmann and Director Deneumoustier were all present.

· President Delong stated some residents received an email from the office updating the community on the construction timetable. The email stated the completion of the back clubhouse is now slated to be finished by the spring. The entire board & gallery of residents all said “when is spring”?  No one is quite sure when spring will be for ELS?  Curt stating is should not take 7-8 months clean the mold problem and the furniture in the clubhouse. The board realizes that ELS is dragging their feet on this whole project.
· Management asked HOA about the front pool being available for children & grandchildren while the back pool is being cleaned from mold.  Residents will still need to get a guest pass for any guest.
· ELS also stating that permits are in process and the approval process involve three authorities to approve projects. Curt asked Albert to research the three authorities to see if the permits are actually being processed. Albert stated that Orange County told him that the bridge repair is under their jurisdiction. Not sure why & where ELS is naming the other authorities. Albert agreed to research and get back to the board. The three authorities are The Florida Department of Environmental Protection, Saint John’s River Water Management District and Orange County Government.
· A discussion began on the entrance/exit being permanently opened. It will take lots of surveying and discussion among ELS and Orange County. 
· Residents brought the NON maintenance of the rear entrance/exit. It should be maintained weekly. There are multiple large pot holes forming. 
· Discussion was opened in the front & only pool now being closed by the OC Health Department. No notice from the office. The pool was closed over the thanksgiving weekend. If management were to follow up with their vendors and hold them accountable we would not have the pool closed.
· President Delong touched on some residents calling him a racist and head of the HOA KKK. This statement was made by the regional manager.  The whole board was outraged about anyone making accusations about any board member or any other resident.  This was a very unfair statement.
· Security was brought up again. Resident asked what security really does.  We pay for this service and get nothing for it. We have had a rash of car break-ins on Wildhorse Road this month.


Meeting adjourned at 12:45 PM
